Natural Sciences Chairs Council

September 27, 2010
1:00-2:56 p.m. BI 104

Minutes
Priorities for the Year: 

Projects Supported by Council of Chairs: Develop a strategic plan for the college (done), develop the Natural Sciences Museum (not done), external funding for the Peer Advising Center (not done), increase grant activity, invest in service contracts (not done), A/C in the PE building (done), peer advisor posters to circulate in classes and to post outside of the departments, and update the College website (done).
Projects to be worked on by Council of Chairs:  recruiting CD for the college and departments (partially done), increase international exchanges (done), increase student research opportunities with faculty (not done), initiate the Scherba lecture series (in progress), formalize the scholarship and internship process for the College (done).
Approval of minutes for September 13, 2010 – Approved as distributed
Informational Items

1. Announcements by Chairs – 
Renee – She passed out the PT budgets to the chairs. All fall appointments are in and calculated in the budget. If any of the chairs have questions, please contact her individually.
Terry – There is a new “Picasso” sculpture in front of the HP building. 
2. Announcements from Administration

a. Leadership Retreat – The retreat is scheduled for October 8th. All chairs are expected to attend.
b. Graduate enrollment limits – (see attachment) The dean went over the enrollment numbers on the attachment that the chairs submitted.
c. Council of Chairs Priorities for the year – The dean would like to update the new priorities for this year. The chairs are expected to come to the next meeting with ideas for new projects and priorities. 

d. Student fee increase – There is a possibility that the board of trustees may vote for another fee increase in November.
e. Received $6 million in one-time money – The university received this one-time money to take an additional 622 FTES. The dean stated that the provost may divide the one-time money over a three-year period, concentrating the additional FTES on transfer students. The dean thinks that there may be a revision to our targets as a result of the increased FTES. A discussion followed.
f. Increased state deficit – President Karnig stated that next year could be potentially worse than this year given that three tax bills will no longer be in effect causing approximately $9 million less in revenue for the state.

g. Additional classes for fall – The dean would like the departments that added extra classes to make target and courses at the request of the provost to send him a list so the departments can be reimbursed.

h. Bio Lot Parking – Jodie Ullman made a presentation at Admin. Council on behalf of the bio lot committee. President Karnig said that this situation about who can and cannot park in the bio lot needs to be finished by the end of this week.

Action Items:  

Discussion Items:

1. Scheduling Update - George
Fall – Chairs are to make sure that all classes have instructor names added. Census is October 13th. 
Winter –Priority I registration begins on November 1st. January 31, 2011 is census date.
Spring – Schedule build begins on October 15th
2. STEM opportunities –Bryant handed out some flyers that show the dates of workshops being offered throughout this quarter and to promote the Science Networking and Recruiting Forum in February, 2011. He asked that the faculty make announcements in their classes regarding the upcoming workshops and important networking forum.
3. Community College degrees with 90 quarter units SB 1440 – (see attachment) The dean went over the units that were submitted by the chairs for their majors. He created a spreadsheet and has asked that the chairs modify the number of units in GE courses that are satisfied by required major or non-major courses. Another suggestion was to remove the 20 capstone units from the 78 GE units. The chairs reviewed the information on the spreadsheet and gave the dean the revised GE unit numbers after taking out duplicate major units. A discussion followed. The dean will rework the spreadsheet with the new numbers submitted at the meeting by the chairs.
4. Sophomore Orientation – The orientation went well. There were some glitches, but overall it was a good event.  The student participation was good. There was a suggestion that next year the orientation be held the Saturday after classes have started. Peter stated that there was a faculty rep and the math club student who attended, abut there were no math majors present at the orientation. The chairs agree that there should be better marketing to get more students to attend next year. Rob mentioned that Cindy is working on a mentoring program that pairs upper level classmen with incoming freshmen for the first few weeks of school. She already has 400 freshmen assigned to mentors. Departments that have not recommended students to mentor were asked to do so. A suggestion was made to have faculty make announcements in their upper division courses in the spring to encourage upper classmen to mentor. The dean requested that any additional feedback, comments or suggestions be sent directly to Cindy Paxton.
5. Online directory of current student research/thesis projects – The chairs spoke with their faculty and the majority was either disinterested in the idea or not very motivated to get one going. The dean and the chairs decided to drop this idea.
6. Enrollment Program – http://onsci.csusb.edu/enrollment/enroll.py George brought up his program on the computer and showed the chairs the revisions he made from the last meeting’s suggestions. The chairs had a few more suggestions about the graphing that George made note of.
7. Construction Projects - George
Observatory – Construction is progressing well. The domes should be going up in mid October and the access road has been paved. It is still closed to vehicles, but open for foot traffic for classes walking up to the fault. Preparations are being made to install the telescopes in December and January.
Garden near pool and fitness center – Last week, a bid was accepted for $407k for the base design and nothing else. The project is moving forward. 
Nursing laboratory addition – Concrete was poured into the foundations and construction is progressing more quickly.
